
1057
Sponsor(s): Representatives Hatfield, Buck, Blake and Kessler

Brief Description: Creating the license suspension review
committee.

HB 1057 - DIGEST

(SUBSTITUTED FOR - SEE 1ST SUB)

Finds that existing law as it relates to the suspension of
commercial fishing licenses does not take into account the real-
life circumstances faced by the state’s commercial fishing fleets.
The nature of the commercial fishing industry, together with the
complexity of fisheries regulations, is such that honest mistakes
can be made by well-meaning and otherwise law-abiding fishers.
Commercial fishing violations that occur within an acceptable
margin of error should not result in the suspension of fishing
privileges. Likewise, fishers facing the possibility of license
suspension or revocation deserve the opportunity to explain any
extenuating circumstances prior to having his or her professional
privileges suspended.

Declares an intent, by creating the license suspension review
committee, to provide a fisher with the opportunity to explain any
extenuating circumstances that led to a commercial fishing
violation.

Finds that gross abuses of fish stocks should not be
tolerated. Individuals convicted of even one violation that is
egregious in nature, causing serious detriment to a fishery or the
competitive disposition of other fishers, should have his or her
license suspended and revoked.


